
 

 

 Office of General Education and Dual Enrollment 

Welcome to the University of Nebraska at Omaha! We are excited that you have made the 
decision to begin your college career with us. With Dual Enrollment, you have the unique 
advantage of earning college credit while still in high school. Dual Enrollment gives you: the 
ability to lessen your semester course load, more time to pursue a double major or a minor, 
and even potentially open up space in your schedule to study abroad. At only $250.00 per 
dual enrollment course, you save a great deal on tuition and fees that you would normally pay 
as an undergraduate. Congratulations on making a wise investment in your future! 
 
GO MAVS! 

Student Newsletter                                              Spring 2022 

Student Admit Packet 
 
You should have received an admit packet in the mail. 
If you did not, please call our office at 402-554-3810 
and we will make sure one is mailed to you. The 
packet contains your course information, along with 
your NUID. Your NUID is your login for MavLINK, 
UNO’s student portal. We recommend that you keep 
the schedule and admit packet with your academic 
records for future reference, especially when applying 
for college. You may also view the admit packet 
online. 

https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/getting-started.php#admit_packet
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FERPA and Dual Enrollment 
 
The Family and Educational Rights and Privacy Act of 
1974 (FERPA) is a federal law that gives protection to 
student educational records and provides students with 
certain rights. The law assigns the student as the owner 
of their educational record and provides guidelines on 
how the educational institution is to use and release 
protected information. Students may allow their 
parent/guardian the ability to discuss their UNO 
academic records with UNO staff by submitting a 
FERPA release form.  

We strongly recommend to students that they complete the FERPA release form and return it 
to our office, as many of your parents call to speak on your behalf. 

MavLINK and NUID 
 
Your NUID (Nebraska Unique Identifier) is your 
student ID and login ID for MavLINK. When you are 
dual enrolled, you will receive 2 emails from TrueYou. 
One email with your NUID and the second email will 
contain a temporary password. You will have to set up 
a permanent password so that you can access the 
student portal, MavLINK. In MavLINK, you can see 
your course schedule, request a transcript, and pay 
your bill. 

You can go online for help with resetting your NUID 
password or call the IT helpdesk at 402-554-4357. 

More info about 
MavLINK, NUID and 

password 

ACE Scholarship 
 
The Access Early Scholarship (ACE) is administered 
by the State of Nebraska’s Coordinating Commission 
for Postsecondary Education (CCPE). The 
Coordinating Commission reserves the right to limit 
the number of scholarships available to students 
based on available funding for the 2021-2022 
academic year. Scholarships are awarded on a first 
come-first served basis. Click here for more 
information about the ACE Scholarship. 

The ACE Application 
Deadline for Spring 2022 is 

May 15th 

https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/ferpa.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/ferpa.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/_docs/ferpa_release.pdf
https://mavlink.nebraska.edu/psp/mavlink/NBO/HRMS/?cmd=login
https://www.unomaha.edu/information-technology-services/accounts-and-passwords/NUID1/email-reset.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/getting-started.php#mavlink
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/getting-started.php#mavlink
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/getting-started.php#mavlink
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/costs,-billing,-and-the-ace-scholarship.php#ACE


 

  

Paying Your Bill 
 
The cost for Dual Enrollment is $250.00 per course. 
One (1) credit hour courses are $160.00. You can pay 
either via the US mail with a check, in person or 
online. Please go to our Costs and Billing page for 
payment options. Payment plans are available, please 
call Cashiering at 402-554-2324.  

Please note: We are unable to process credit card 
payments over the phone. 

Want an easy way to pay online? Click the button to 
the left to access the Dual Enrollment application 
portal. Enter your Username and password (the same 
credentials you used when applying for dual 
enrollment). You will see a “Make a Payment” on the 
right once logged in. 

 

Pay Online thru the 
Dual Enrollment 

Application Portal 

Withdrawal Dates and Policies 
 
Click here to find out more about Dual Enrollment’s 
withdrawal policies. Once your application has been 
accepted by UNO, you are obligated to pay the 
$250.00. You may withdraw from the course with a 
“W” on your transcript. Withdrawal dates depend on 
the duration of the course. 
 
 

AP® Exam Prep Sessions  
 
In collaboration with Academic Departments and 
valued high school faculty & staff, the 2022 sessions 
will be offered in a digital format. Advanced 
Placement is administered by the College Board®. 
The cost of the Advanced Placement® exam is 
included in the dual enrollment fee. UNO Dual 
Enrollment does not require students to take the 
exam in order to receive UNO Dual Enrollment credit. 
However, your high school may require that you take 
the exam. Please check with your high school on their 
requirements. 
 
 

Info for the 2022 AP®  

Exam Prep Sessions 

https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/costs,-billing,-and-the-ace-scholarship.php
https://applydual.unomaha.edu/
https://applydual.unomaha.edu/
https://applydual.unomaha.edu/
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/withdrawal-policies.php
https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/
https://apstudents.collegeboard.org/
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/events.php#exam_prep
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/events.php#exam_prep


 

  

Requesting a Transcript 
 
Transcripts contain academic information such as 
course work, grades, credit hours earned and grade 
point average. All official transcript requests are 
processed by the Office of the University Registrar. 
Please click here to learn more about requesting a 
transcript and transferring credits. 
 
Please note: if you will be attending UNL, UNK or 
UNMC after high school, you will still need to request 
that an Official Transcript be sent to these institutions 
from UNO’s Office of the Registrar. 
 
 

Universities and colleges will 
only accept an Official 

Transcript sent directly from 
UNO. 

Seniors: Prior to your academic advising session/orientation for your freshman year, 
please request, well in advance, that an Official Transcript be sent to your university or 
college. Also, to ensure that your dual credit is reviewed by your advisor, it is a good 
idea to bring an Official or Unofficial Transcript with you to your advising appointment. 
You can generate an Unofficial Transcript via your MavLINK account. 

Student Resources on Campus 
 
As a Dual Enrollment student, you have access to 
some of the same resources as students who attend 
classes on our campus. Please go to our Student 
Resources webpage to learn more about the 
following:  
 

• Library Services 
• The Writing Center 
• The Math and Science Learning Center 
• The Computer Science Learning Center 

 
 

Early Entry Program 
 
Did you know that you can take college courses on 
the UNO campus as a high school student? Only 
students who meet the program requirements along 
with the recommendation of their high school 
counselor and parent/guardian may participate. 
Please go to our Early Entry webpage to learn more 
about the program and to submit an application.  
 
 

https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/transferring-credits-and-requesting-transcripts.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/student-resources-on-campus.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/dual-enrollment/dual-enrollment/student-resources-on-campus.php
https://www.unomaha.edu/early-entry/index.php


 

 Contact Us 
tel: 402-554-3810 

email: unodualenroll@unomaha.edu 

website: dualenroll.unomaha.edu 

 

University of Nebraska Omaha, 6001 Dodge Street, Omaha, NE 68182, United States, 402.554.2800 
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